
C:\moderngov\data\published\Intranet\C00000288\M00004633\AI00065626\ItemUrgentDecisionMatterReservedCouncilApril100.doc 

 
 
LONDON BOROUGH OF HARROW 
 
 
COUNCIL  
 
15th April 2010 
 
 
 
URGENT DECISIONS ON MATTERS RESERVED TO COUNCIL 
 
In accordance with the delegations to Chief Officers, the Leaders of each of the Political 
Groups on the Council were consulted on the following urgent decision, which was approved 
on behalf of the Council prior to this meeting: 
 
 
Appointment of Deputy Returning Officer  
 
The Council has a responsibility under the provisions of Section 8 of the Representation of the 
People Act 1983 to appoint an Electoral Registration Officer.  Section 52 of this Act also 
provides for the appointment of a Deputy Electoral Registration Officer to assist in the high 
level function and to act when the Electoral Services Registration Officer was unavailable. 
 
The issue was agreed as a matter of urgency as the appointment was required to be in place 
prior to the close of nominations for the Parliamentary & Borough Elections to be held on 6th 
May 2010.  
 
 
 
FOR INFORMATION 
 
 
 
 
 
Contact: Pauline Ferris, Democratic & Electoral Services Manager  
Tel: 020 8424 1269 (ext 2269)   
email: pauline.ferris@harrow.gov.uk 


